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GREATER WHITTIER AREA 
BRANCH AAUW NEWSLETTER   

http://whittier-ca.aauw.net 
 

 

MARCH 
2020 

BRANCH MEETING 
SATURDAY, MARCH 14, 2020 

DOUBLETREE HOTEL  
11:30 AM 

WHITTIER 
 

CARING FOR THE EARTH: WOMEN AND 
ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP 

Presented by Carol Kravetz, Speaker Trainer Chair Los 
Angeles Chapter of Climate Reality Project 

 

 Carol ‘Ck’ Kravetz is a dynamic speaker who will tell us 
how and why we are addicted to fossil fuels, the extreme 
weather events that continue to affect us and those all 
around our Earth, the women scientists who have 
contributed to the conversation along the way, and the 
Citizens Climate Lobby solution that will begin to move 
us toward a fossil free environment.  

There is no more important issue on the table than the 
climate emergency. Everything is or will be affected by 
it. As AAUW trains the next generation of young women 
in science, technology, engineering and math, we must 
ensure that their future is stable and healthful. This is the 
perfect opportunity to be mentors and steer these young 
people to a brighter, cleaner environment.  

 

Dolores Seidman, Program V.P. 

 

The cost of lunch is $25 (including drinks and 
dessert). No substitutions, deletions, or special 
orders.  Please RSVP with your selection from one 
of the following: 
 

• Turkey Wrap; spinach and herb tortilla with 
smoked turkey, provolone cheese, avocado, 
bacon, lettuce tomatoes and hacienda ranch 
dressing. Served with homemade kettle potato 
chips. 
• Cobb Salad (ingredients on top, not tossed);  
grilled chicken breast, chopped greens, 
hardboiled egg, bacon, tomatoes, and crumbled 
blue cheese. Served with dinner rolls and blue 
cheese & balsamic salad dressings at your table.   
• Vegetarian Tossed Cobb Salad; portobello 
mushrooms, grilled peppers, chopped greens, 
hardboiled egg, tomatoes, and crumbled blue 
cheese. Served with dinner rolls and ranch & 
balsamic salad dressings at your table.  
• Drinks only;  $5/person and include coffee, 
iced tea and water. 

 
RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED and a 
reservation made and not cancelled by the deadline 
MUST be paid.   Please RSVP with your menu 
choice by noon on Tuesday, March 10 to 
Kayclark310@gmail.com or, if you do not have 
email, call Kay Clark at (310) 890-6510. 
Please try again if you do not receive a 
confirmation within 48 hours. 
 
Paula Ocampo, Hospitality VP 
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Mission:  To advance equity for women and girls through research, education and advocacy. 
 
Greetings!  Hope you and your family had a Happy Valentine’s Day.  February has been a great month 
for holidays and celebrations including Black History Month and the birthdays of Washington, Lincoln, 
and Martin Luther King.   
 
Branch: 
 
National Conference for College Women Student Leaders (NCCWSL) – Interviews were held on 
Monday, February 10, 2020 and the interview panel chose two outstanding candidates to send to the 
University of Maryland College Park.  Sophia Arroyo, a sophomore majoring in Social Work and 
Spanish, and Sumitra Ariel, a junior majoring in Political Science, will be attending NCCWSL this 
Spring.  Thanks to the Myra Long Scholarship Fund and members who donate to the fund. Expenses 
cover the costs of registration, airfare, one-night hotel stays, and a small stipend to cover incidentals. 
 
We had a very successful Math/Science Conference on January 29, 2020 at Whittier College. I’m sure 
it made a difference in the lives of those young girls. Thanks to Sharon and her committee for a job 
well done. In addition, thanks to the many volunteers who helped on that day and the packet party who 
assembled all the materials for the students. I’m sure Sharon will share more details about the 
Math/Science Conference in this newsletter.  
 
LACIC is throwing a Tea Party on Sunday, March 8, 2020 from 2-4  at the Women’s City Club , 160 
N. Oakland Ave., Pasadena.  We’re celebrating the 100th anniversary of the passage of the 19th 
amendment. Dress up in white suffragist colors and by all means wear a hat!  Reservations are $30 
made payable to LACIC and sent to Ginny Hatfield 11579 Hesby Street Valley Village, CA 91601 by 
March 4th.  Hope to see you there.  Please check for more information in this newsletter. 
 
Nominations -  We are still looking for President- Elect, and Program Vice-President.  Think of your 
ideas, interests, talents, and what you could contribute to our branch.  If interested or know someone 
who is interested, please contact me at rchild44@gmail.com.  Thank you. 
 
State: 
 
AAUW State Convention April 17-19, 2020 REMEMBERING THE PAST ROCKIN’ THE FUTURE  
at the Westin San Francisco Airport.  You may register online at www.aauw-ca.org or by mail; see 
insert on page 19 and 20 in your California Perspective.  The deadline for registration is April 10th. 
 
Rozanne Child 
President 
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PUBLIC POLICY 
 

Just as I was thinking about a topic for this month’s Public Policy article, an email arrived from AAUW 
Executive Officer, Kim Churches, on the topic of the Equal Rights Amendment.  If you recall, I wrote 
about this a few months ago.  Kim’s note was dated 2/13/20 and stated: 

Yesterday I had the honor of joining Speaker Nancy Pelosi and other distinguished 
members of Congress to call for the full ratification of the Equal Rights Amendment. With 
the powerful work of our members in Nevada, Illinois and Virginia over the last few years, 
we’ve reached the tipping point – 38 states have ratified the ERA! Now it’s time for 
Congress to act and lift the deadline for ratification. 
 
Today, the full House of Representatives will vote to lift the arbitrary deadline to ratify 
the ERA. Your representative needs to hear from you. Urge them to vote YES on H.J. 
Resolution 79. 
 
The text of the ERA is simple: "Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or 
abridged by the United States or by any state on account of sex." 
But the impact would be enormous: The ERA would clarify that sex discrimination ⎯ 
whether in employment, health insurance, Social Security, education, or elsewhere ⎯ is a 
violation of our constitutional rights as Americans. 
Women in the United States won’t wait any longer for the ERA to be fully ratified. We 
must act now. Tell your representative to vote YES on H.J. Resolution 79. 
 

Well, they did, and the bill passed along a mostly party line vote.  Now it is in the hands of the Senate 
and it will NOT be easy.  Senate Majority Leader McConnell is not a supporter and even Ruth Bader 
Ginsburg thinks we should start from scratch.  Her reasoning is along the lines of if states are allowed to 
approve after the deadline, what about States who want to rescind their approval (there are 
five:  Kentucky, Nebraska, Tennessee, South Dakota and Idaho). 
 
Additionally, there is rumbling that this will get tied up in the abortion debate.  Conservatives fear that 
the ERA would enshrine abortion rights in the Constitution, though how, exactly is not clear.  To quote 
Bette Davis in All About Eve, “Fasten your seat belts.  It’s going to be a bumpy ride.” 
 
I know most of us are at an age where we thought we had fought the battles for our daughters and 
granddaughters.  Apparently not.  I don’t know about you, but I’m getting tired of fighting the same 
wars.  I’ll keep you posted on the progress. 
 
Patricia Cuocco 
Public Policy Chair 
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Welcome, Ladies, to the “luckiest” month of the year.  This month of March we celebrate St. 
Patrick’s Day!  Isn’t that the day we all feel a wee bit Irish! ☘☘☘ 
Two other special days occur in March:  (1) Daylight Savings time commences on Sunday, March 
8.  Whoopee do! We have an extra hour of sunlight at the end of the day! 😎  (2) spring begins on 
March 19, the very day the swallows are due back at Mission San Juan Capistrano! 🌺 
 
In the California legislative session for 2019, AAUW demonstrated it has significant clout because 
of your support.  Such bills that affected women’s issues that were passed were:  AB(Assembly 
Bill) 9, 51, 170, 218, 381, 443, 543, 749, 809 and 922.  Then there was SB (Senate Bill) 24 and 
142, totaling 12 bills altogether. Now that is a lot of legislation to solicit support for and then to 
carefully and persistently follow through the legislative processes.  It’s somewhat like attentively 
following a pregnancy. And that was done for each of the bills listed above. Quite a task! And this 
accomplishment was all thanks to the AAUW California Public Policy Commission along with 
our Legislative Advocate, Shannon Smith-Crowley, and again your support! 
 
However, SB 171 that would have required payroll data to be broken down by gender, race, 
ethnicity and job category with this information being reported to state agencies is to be continued 
into the next legislative session.  That is a way of saving a bill by making it a two-year bill. This 
is an important bill as it will allow state agencies to note patterns of wage disparities, thus allowing 
enforcement of California’s equal pay laws. 
 
Another two-year bill is SB 493 which would have commenced a process for higher education 
institutions to prevent, respond and investigate sexual harassment claims along with implementing 
procedural protections. This bill also requires the instruction for employees engaged in the 
grievance processes to be aware of trauma-informed best practices as well as being trained on 
implicit bias.  
 
Together we are a “mighty” force advocating for women’s issues!  
 
Pauline Rogers 
AAUW Fund VP 
 

 

 
At our February branch meeting, we heard from Bethany Wong, an AAUW Fellow who now is a 
Professor at Whittier College. She spoke of how much her fellowship which is sponsored by AAUW 
Fund meant to her in helping her be able to complete her Ph.D. at UC Santa Barbara. Hopefully many of 
our members will hear that message and be encouraged to contribute. 
 
Her message was about student life, Jane Austen, and the good that AAUW does in supporting 
education. I was particularly impressed with these words which she shared with me for the newsletter: 
 
“At its best, literature is an invitation to try on new personas, to learn to sympathize with others, and to 
feel safe enough to discover your own voice....The project of literature and of teaching is one of 
restoration—to make amends, to make things right, and to bring back light and life. With your help, new 
generations can play with ideas. Thank you for being a part of the vision for co-authoring a larger and 
longer story about what women need to succeed in higher education.”  Bethany Wong 
 
--Dolores Seidman, Program V.P. 
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Whittier College was again the site of our 27th Math/Science Conference for 8th Grade Girls.  We 
welcomed 372 students and 28 advisers to Shannon Center at 9:15 AM, on January 29, 2020. 
AAUW Branch President Rozanne Child oriented the attendees, and Eva Sevcikova, Vice President 
for Development for Whittier College, gave the keynote presentation. 
 
The students and advisers were then given a snack on the way to the first of their three workshops.  
They heard six steam (science, technology, engineering, art, and mathematics) women in varied 
careers.  The attendees then returned to their schools at 12:45 PM. 
 
I want to thank the many branch member volunteers who helped make the conference such a 
success.  It does take a team to have a conference run so smoothly. I am very grateful for your 
assistance.  Our speakers are all volunteers also, and I did send thank you notes by snail mail to each 
of them. 
 
The students and advisers are asked to complete an evaluation form which is collected at the end of 
the third workshop.  There is a rating scale for each speaker and space for comments at the bottom 
of the page.  Several students commented on their favorite speaker.  Here is an example.  “Every 
session was very interesting to learn about.  My most favorite was Dr. Willner because I want to 
become a Midwife.”  Others were more general.  “All the topics were interesting and I appreciate 
the amount of effort each presenter put in their lecture.”   “I enjoyed all the lectures so much!  I 
learned so much and am so grateful for the chance to participate in this amazing conference!”  This 
comment was sweet.  “Encouraged me to pursue my future dreams.”   She then drew a small heart. 
 
A very nice note was written by an 8th grade mathematics teacher from Granada Middle School, 
Mini Bajwa.  “Thank you for giving girls this wonderful opportunity.  It was during one of these 
conferences where my daughter, Alisha Bajwa, discovered a passion for science and medicine. 
Alisha is in her second year of residency at UCSF (Pediatrics).” 
 
We can and do make a difference in the lives of women and girls. 
 
Sharon Heck, Chair 
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Many thanks to our volunteers who staffed the Math Science Conference for 8th Grade Girls on 
Wednesday, January 29, at Whittier College. Under the able leadership of Sharon Heck, they 
helped to welcome the participants,  “shepherd” the 372 girls who attended, and serve as 
moderators at the ten workshops. Many also helped at the “Packet Party” the week before at 
which they assembled the packets given to each student. All agreed that this event is a highlight 
of our AAUW year! 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  

Kathy Arriola 
Ann Chambers 
Rozanne Child 
Kay Clark 
Sheryl Crockey 
Belen Duarte- Sousa 
Carole Duff 
Barbara Gile 
Dolores Gonzalez- 
Hayes 
 

Maura Greeley 
Susan Halliday 
Kaye Kidwell 
Mandy Knight 
Paula Ocampo 
Carole Restovich 
Lynda Richardson 
Pauline Rogers 
Dolores Seidman 
 

Dede Shatzen 
Georgine Sweeney 
Ann Topjon 
Karen Van Der Baan 
Karen Walker 
Gen’nel Walters 
Gwen Woirhaye 
 

Thanks to Sharon Heck’s steadfast assistant, Ron Heck. 

Best wishes to Marian Locke who, unfortunately, fell as she was enroute to her role as a 
moderator and is recuperating at home.  
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

Membership - Our Job 
Please be sure to stop by the Membership Table at our March branch meeting to acknowledge our 
members’ longevity.  You are encouraged to pick up a brochure to give to potential new members.  Our 
membership is growing, which enriches our brand and allows us to provide more opportunities for 
women and girls.  If you have not picked up a yearbook directory, please do so.  We do have a few extras 
in case you would like a second one.  When disposing of an old yearbook, it is important to shred it, as 
the addresses and phone numbers are private. 
 
Please see the GWA-AAUW Membership Questionnaire on the next page.  If you filled out one five 
years ago, we have it on file.  You only need to provide new information.  If you have never filled out the 
questionnaire, please do so to the best of your ability.  If you are not sure of the years, you might 
remember the president under whom you served, or provide approximate year(s).  The Membership 
Committee will collect these at the branch meeting, or you can email it to one of us. 
 
Listed below are some great discounts and services which come with your membership: 
 
IE University (Instituto de Empresa):  Through this partnership, IE will provide a wide variety of 
scholarships to women pursuing educational opportunities at IE. Many of these will be targeted towards 
the School of Human Science and Technology and specifically encouragies women to pursue 
professional trajectories in STEM.  This scholarship program is valid for IE Master’s and MBA programs 
indicated online (aauw.org) during the 2019-2020 academic year.  It consists of 10 scholarships that 
cover between 20% and 25% of tuition.  See Reinventing Higher Education (ie.edu). 
 
Office Depot and Office Max:  AAUW members can save up to 80% on over 93,000 products at Office 
Depot/Office Max.  This is great for your printing, cleaning and office needs.  Shop online and receive 
free, next-day delivery with orders of $50 or more.  To shop online of to print a Free Store Purchasing 
card, go to aauw.org, click on Membership; scroll to Benefits for AAUW Members and see the Office 
Depot/Office Max Discount information.  Click where highlighted.  
 
RX Prescription Information:  AAUW members can receive a FREE card to start saving up to 55% on 
prescription drugs.  The card has no fees and will never expire.  One card covers an entire household, 
including pets.  It is accepted at 9/10 pharmacies.  For more information, call toll-free 1-800-931-8872. 
 
Susan Halliday 562-696-7395   sbathalliday@yahoo.com 
Pauline Rogers 562-690-7614  prmaud@gmail.com 
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 SPOTLIGHT ON: 

Vicki Marshall has been home recovering from her broken hip since mid-February. According to 
daughter Gerri, she is learning to use a walker and zipping through the house. She is going back to 
water aerobics in early March.  Can you spell, REMARKABLE! 

Yvette Rawlinson is recuperating well from a recent medical procedure and would love cards.  Stay 
strong, Yvette. 

Lorayne Horka has a new email address:  horkalorayne@gmail.com. 

 

Throughout the month, as you learn about things, send me an email – patricia@fullerton.edu.  Don’t 
worry about format or making it into a Word doc.  I will keep items in a file and publish them.  The 
only thing you MUST concern yourself with is getting permission to share the information 
from the person involved (or family).  This is very important, since we are not in the business of 
violating anyone’s privacy.  

Patricia Cuocco, Newsletter Editor 

This is the time of year when the Myra Long Scholarship Fund (MLSF) has its annual nonevent 
fundraiser.  You should have received a goldenrod envelope at the February branch meeting or in 
the mail.  (It’s really bright, so you can’t miss it!)  Once again, our anonymous angel has pledged to 
match contributions, dollar for dollar, up to $20,000!  So please get your checkbook out and send a 
donation this year.  All contributions are tax deductible! 
 
Your contributions  

• fund the annual Math Science Conference for 8th grade girls,  
• send middle school girls to Tech Trek Camp  
• give scholarships to community college women graduates who are enrolled in 4-year 

baccalaureate programs at colleges and universities, and  
• send young women to AAUW’s  National Conference for College Women Student Leaders. 

 
Help us support these wonderful activities with your generous contribution to MLSF! 
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DINING FOR $$$$ 
 

Black Angus Restaurant   
Wednesday, March 25  -   11AM  To 9PM 
 
We know you will love the next Myra Long Scholarship fundraiser event, if you enjoy seafood, 
prime rib or juicy steaks.  Black Angus, located at 15500 Whittier Blvd. in the Whittwood Town 
Center, has it all.  Well known for their delicious dinners, Black Angus has an extensive lunch 
menu too.  Lunch is served from 11AM until 3PM.  Their corporate offices will provide colorful 
flyers for us to use and present when dining on March 25 so that 20% of your bill goes directly to 
The Myra Long Scholarship Fund.   

Black Angus is currently making flyers especially for us and they will be available soon.  You 
will not find flyers in today’s newsletter.  As soon as they have been sent to our branch, they 
will be distributed to you in a separate AAUW email.  Also, look for them at First Friday as 
well as at our March branch meeting.  If you do not have email, and want a flyer, please 
call Carole Duff on (562) 945-9145. 

 
Thanks to your participation, our first Black Angus fundraiser last year was a great success.  We 
look forward to another successful fundraiser.  So, please mark your calendars now and invite 
your family or friends to a wonderful meal.  Black Angus has become a very popular venue in 
Whittier so, as a suggestion,  making a reservation is a great way to avoid any extensive wait.  To 
make a reservation, you can go online to their Black Angus Whittier website or call them 
directly at (562) 947-2200.  
 
Carole Duff 
 

 
Thursday - April 30th 

AAUW Greater Whittier Area Branch Fundraiser 
Really Great Stuff 

14402 Whittier Blvd. 
Whittier 90605 

4:30 – 7:00 
Just in time for Mother’s Day Gifts and Summer Travel Clothes!! 

 
20% of all sales go to the Greater Whittier Area Branch of AAUW 
Complimentary Dinner and Drinks 
Come and have great time with fellow members and friends! 

  
Any questions: 

Call Maura Greeley 562-692-3919 
Karen van der Baan 562-695-0048 
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LACIC IS THROWING A TEA PARTY AND YOU’RE INVITED! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sunday, March 8th, 2020 (International Women’s Day) 

LACIC Centennial Tea 
Women’s City Club of Pasadena 

160 N Oakland Avenue, Pasadena 91101 
2:00 pm to 4:00 pm 

(free parking is accessed off Madison) 
womenscityclubofpasadena.com 

We’re celebrating the 100th anniversary of the passage of the 19th amendment – 
Constitutionally guaranteeing women the right to vote - and inviting your 

branch members to join us. If possible, come dressed in appropriate suffragist 
costume; but by all means do wear a hat.  Nan Johnson, the woman who lead 

the charge for producing the suffragist float, Years of Hope, Years of Courage, 
will be our guest speaker.   

Reservations for the High Tea are on a first come, first served basis. Cost is $30 
per person and checks should be made payable to: 

LACIC 
c/o Ginny Hatfield, 11579 Hesby Street, Valley Village, CA 91601 

 
 

 
 
 

REPLY REQUESTED BY MARCH 4 
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First Friday in March will be at the home of Maura 
Greeley and her husband, Dominic Adamo, 4704 Canyon 
Rim Dr., Whittier, CA. 90601. Phone: 562.692.3919 .  

Come March 6, at 6 PM and stay until 8 PM; bring your 
choice of drink and an appetizer or dessert to share and 
spouse, friend, prospective member. Enjoy a relaxed chat 
with friends. 

Directions: From intersection of Beverly Blvd,, Norwalk 
Blvd., and Workman Mill Road, take Workman Mill Rd. 
to Old Spyglass Rd; right to Woodmar Dr., and go to the 
top of Woodmar; right on Amber Hill Rd. and again to the 
top; turn left on Banyon Hill Rd; Pass Rdigegate on left 
and then Moonridge on the left; around the corner is a cul-
de-sac on the left and that is Canyon Rim Dr. Second 
House on right, two story with light post in front with 
numbered tiles is 4704 Canyon Rim Dr. 

Gwen Woirhaye, Chair 

gwen@woirhaye.com 

 

Our next International Concerns meeting will be on Thursday, March 19, 2020 at 10:00 AM.  We 
will be meeting at the home of Louise Holden, 16356 Prudencia Dr., Whittier, CA 90603.  If you 
need directions to her home, please call Louise.  562-947-6412 
 
In March we will be discussing Chapter 2, India and Pakistan of the 2020 Great Decisions book.  
Sheila Hartfield will lead the discussion.   The video for Chapter 3 – “Red Sea Security” - will be 
shown. 

 
All branch members are welcome to attend the meeting.  
Sharon Heck 
.  
 
 

March is Women’s History Month and 
Irish American Heritage Month.   

As far as health concerns, March is 
Colon Cancer Awareness Month.  Have 
you had your colonoscopy yet?  This is 
serious business. 

 

“March came in that winter like the 
meekest and mildest of lambs, bringing 
days that were crisp and golden and 
tingling, each followed by a frosty pink 
twilight which gradually lost itself in an 
elfland of moonshine.” 

― L. M. Montgomery, Anne of the 
Island 
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Wednesday, March 18, 2020 
 
A Pedigree to Die For by Laurien Berenson 
 
Reviewed by Maurine Behrens 
 
This book is the author’s first Melanie Travis mystery.  Here is a quote from Publisher’s Weekly 
about this novel.  This book is “a bonanza for dog fanciers…a likeable heroine in a smoothly 
paced mystery.” 
 
Members should begin sending me by email the names of books nominated for next year, so I 
can prepare a ballot for our May meeting.  Remember, nominees should be mystery books that 
are first in a series of books. 
 
We will meet at Mimi’s Restaurant at 15436 E. Whittier Blvd, Whittier (in Whittwood) at 6:30 
PM. 
 
Reservations - Sharon Heck: 562-698-0476    email - heck37@verizon.net 
 
Book for remainder of 2019-2020 
 
May 20, 2020 
Poison Pen: A Forensic Handwriting Mystery by Sheila Lowe 
Reviewed by Linda Oberholtzer 
 

 

MORNING BOOK
We will be reading and discussing the much lauded The Library Book, by Susan Orlean on 
Monday, March 23.  We will meet at Marian Locke’s home at 10AM;  Lynda Richardson will 
provide refreshments, and Linda Harris will lead our discussion.   

Weaving her lifelong love of books and reading into an investigation of the 1986 Los Angeles 
Public Library fire, Susan Orlean delivers a mesmerizing and uniquely compelling book that 
manages to tell the broader story of libraries and librarians in a way that has never been done 
before. Her topics include the evolution of libraries and the role they play in our lives, studies of 
arson and her own attempt to burn a book, and a cast of characters whose lives have been 
intertwined with that of the LAPL.   

As a special treat, we will have Sue Hodson, former literary manuscripts curator at the Huntington 
Library who helped with the clean-up after the fire, join us in discussion and will add much to the 
morning.  This should be a wonderful meeting!  Please let both Marian and Lynda know if you will 
be attending as that helps in preparation. 

Directions to Marian’s house:  15555 La Monde St., Hacienda Heights 91745; 626-336-3430; 

Colima Rd. north to Hacienda Blvd.; left on Hacienda, left on Newton, left on Joan to La Monde; 
right on La Monde; 15555 is on corner with blue shutters. 

Ann Topjon 
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Modern trends will meet at 7 PM on Thursday 3/26/20 at the home of Myra Weiss. The Third 
Twin is a techno-thriller by the British writer Ken Follett. The book deals with genetic 
engineering and the nature and nurture debate through the subject of identical twins raised apart.  

Myra Weiss is at 9725 La Cima Drive, Whittier, CA. Her phone number is 562-896-2270. 

Questions? Georgine Sweeney, 562-631-6698 
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MARCH 2020 

GREATER WHITTIER AREA BRANCH CALENDAR 

DATE TIME EVENT PLACE 
    
3 7 PM Board Meeting St. Matthias Church, Whittier 
6 6 PM – 8 PM First Friday Maura Greeley and Dominic 

Adamo, Whittier 
8 2 PM – 4PM LACIC Tea Pasadena Women’s City Club 
14 11:30 AM Branch Meeting Doubletree Hotel, Whittier 
18 6:30 PM Mystery Mavens Mimi’s Café, Whittier 
19 10 AM International Concerns Louise Holden, Whittier 
23 10 AM Morning Book Marian Locke, Hacienda Heights 
25 11 AM – 9 PM Dining for $$$$ Black Angus, Whittier 
26 7 PM Modern Trends in Literature Myra Weiss, Whittier 
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

 

Please consult our style sheet and follow it when preparing your newsletter article.  It will save 
me a great deal of time and work.  If you do not have a style sheet, please let me know and I will 
send you one.  Thank you for your cooperation and for sending in your articles by the 15th of the 
month.  All submissions must be in WORD documents as attachments to emails.  Please 
create the document within WORD itself rather than cutting and pasting into WORD.  
Please DO NOT use TABS.  Please, do not type the articles within the email itself. Please 
give the article a descriptive name, not merely “newsletter article,” and use that name in the 
subject line of the email. 

Please send articles by email on or before the 15th of every month to patricia@fullerton.edu 

Newsletter Editor – Patricia Cuocco 
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Greater Whittier Area -   
American Association of University Women 
PO Box 5333 
Whittier, CA 90607- 5333 


